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MINUTES

Of the May 3, 2021
 Board of Directors Meeting 
	Directors Present:
	Robert Leer, Harvey Hayek, Cynthia Rodibaugh, Leo Wick, Sr., Terry Hays

	Directors Absent:
	None 

	Others Present:
	David A. Van Dresar, General Manager; Wendi Pyle, Administrative Assistant; Monique Norman, Legal Counsel; Paul Kirby, Daniel B. Stephens & Associates


The meeting was called to order by President Wick at 9:30 a.m. on May 3, 2021 at the Fayette County Agricultural Building Conference Room 104 located at 255 Svoboda Lane, in La Grange, Texas.  A quorum to conduct business was declared to be present.  
President Wick asked if there were any public comments.  There were none.
Minutes from the April 5, 2021 board of directors meeting were presented.  Mr. Hayek made the motion to approve the minutes of the board of directors meeting as presented.  Mr. Hays seconded the motion and the motion was approved.  
The April 2021 financial statements and outstanding bills were presented by Ms. Pyle.  A correction was noted that needed to be made.  Mrs. Rodibaugh made the motion to approve the financial statements, with corrections, and pay the outstanding bills. Mr. Hayek seconded the motion and it was approved. 
The board considered appropriate action on desired future conditions planning for GMA 12 and GMA 15.  Mr. Van Dresar presented the board with an email copy of the proposed desired future conditions that GMA 12 adopted for posting.  Mr. Van Dresar stated that the hard copy had been received by the district office on April 30 and that the district staff will be working with Ms. Norman to prepare the required notices for posting.  Mr. Van Dresar stated that the district office was awaiting office correspondence from GMA 15 regarding the approved proposed desired future conditions.  No action was taken by the board. 
Mr. Van Dresar presented the District Manager’s report to the board:  
Complaints:

No complaints for the month of April.

Meetings and Public Education:

There were no meetings or public education events during the month of April.

General Business

1. Update on GMA 12 and GMA 15 

· GMA 15 held a meeting on April 8 in Victoria.  General items of business were discussed.
· GMA 15 approved the proposed desired future conditions for each county within the GMA.
· GMA 15’s administrator will send out the proposed DFCs to the districts for public hearing and comment.
· GMA 12 held a virtual meeting on April 20.  The purpose of the meeting was to receive comments from stakeholders that requested a special meeting.  
· Comments regarding the proposed desire future conditions and the impacts that would result were discussed by Alan Weir.  His concern was the mitigation that would have to be done to so many wells in Burleson and Lee Counties due to the DFCs focusing only on permitted production and not exempt uses.
· Steve Box with Environmental Stewardship commented that the proposed DFCs would have too great an impact on the Colorado River levels.  His group wants DFCs for the Colorado Alluvium, an impact study to be implemented along the river, and to have our management plans include protection of the river.
· GMA 12 consultants presented water budgets and a SW/GW impact analysis.  The water budgets and analysis used Run 13 and not the agreed upon Run 12 for the calculations.  
· There was no action taken on addressing the currently approved proposed DFCs.
2. Update on Permit Approval 

· No permits were approved by the General Manager in the month of April.
3. Drought Conditions 

· As of April 27, much of Fayette County is under D2 (Severe Drought) conditions. A small portion of the northern part of the county is under D1 (Moderate Drought) and a small area of the southern part of the county, near Flatonia and our border with Gonzales and Lavaca counties, are under D3 (Extreme Drought) conditions.
· Rainfall averaged 3.27 inches total.  The gauge at the Colorado River above La Grange collected the most with 4.20 inches and the gauge at La Grange collected the least with 2.25 inches.
4. Update Legislature and News Articles 

· Several groundwater bills have been filed during this legislative session and we are monitoring the movement of those bills through the process. Ms. Norman led the board in a discussion of bills that are of importance to the groundwater district.
5. Unsold Properties Update 
· No unsold properties were processed by the district manager during the month of April.
Mr. Van Dresar updated the Board on the District Goals and Management Objectives and upcoming meetings and seminars were presented. 
There were no exceptions received by the district in the month of March.
The board and district staff completed cybersecurity training as required by statute.
Items were identified for the next meeting’s agenda.   
There being no further business, Mr. Hays made the motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mrs. Rodibaugh seconded the motion and the motion was approved.  President Wick adjourned the meeting at 10:50 a.m.

 Leo Wick, Sr., Vice President


Cynthia Rodibaugh, Secretary/Treasurer
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